## **Notice**

To: Jolly Harbour Community

From: Ronald Maginley

Date: June 03<sup>rd</sup>, 2013

Re: Electrical Outage

Dear Property Owner,

On behalf of CDAL, I would like to apologise for the power outage experienced by a number of South Finger residential and commercial users on Sunday, June 02<sup>nd</sup>, 2013.

The outage was due to a failure of a High Voltage (HV) electrical cable, running between substations 3-6. This required that new HV cable between substations 4-6 be installed. These works were completed by 6:15 pm on Sunday.

Our electrical system is very robust and normally we can run a bypass that results in outages being quickly remedied. In this instance, new cabling was required.

Our electrical system depends on the regular delivery of stable power. Since APUA's order that we receive power from the national grid and utilise our generators only for backup service, we have had numerous outages. These outages can apply stress to our electrical cabling, due to power surges as our HV system is reenergised. This is a matter that will be discussed with APUA in the coming weeks.

In closing, I would like to commend Dave Watson and the maintenance team for their hard work over a 24-hour period in getting the South Finger back up and running. I also wish to thank you for your patience and understanding during this period.

Sincerely,

Ronald Maginley

E-mail: info@jollyharbourantigua.com • website: www.jollyharbourantigua.com